

KATHY HOCHUL Governor JAMES V. McDONALD, M.D., M.P.H.
Commissioner

JOHANNE E. MORNE, M.S.
Acting Executive Deputy Commissioner

January 10, 2024

The Honorable David C. McFadden Mayor Village of Tuxedo Park 80 Lorillard Road PO Box 31 Tuxedo Park, NY 10987

Re: Drinking Water (DW) Project No. 19021

Tuxedo Lake Water Main Replacement

Dear Mayor McFadden:

Thank you for your application to the NYS Water Infrastructure Improvement Act (WIIA) grant program. I regret to inform you that your community's project was not selected to receive an award during this round.

Your application was deemed acceptable, but unfortunately there was not sufficient funding available to reach the project. However, please note that your community may reapply for a grant in a future round of the program.

We appreciate your interest in the WIIA program. If you have any questions, please reach out to nyswatergrants@efc.ny.gov and reference your project number and WIIA in the subject line.

Sincerely,

David S. Phillips., P.E. Chief, Design Section

Bureau of Water Supply Protection

cc.: Village of Tuxedo Park - Jeff Voss, DPW Superintendent

Village of Tuxedo Park - Elizabeth Doherty, Clerk/Treasurer

Village of Tuxedo Park - Denise Spalthoff, Deputy Clerk

Weston & Sampson - Joseph Zongol P.E. NICET III, Regional Manager

REPLY FORM

Please sign below and return to nyswatergrants@efc.ny.gov no later than January 19 , 2024 .
Village of Tuxedo Park Drinking Water (DW) Project No. 19021 Tuxedo Lake Water Main Replacement Water Infrastructure Improvement Act (WIIA) Grant Program
The Village of Tuxedo Park would like to proceed with SRF financing:
even in the absence of a grant. If so, what date do you anticipate financing?only upon receipt of a WIIA grant.
(Oireach use of Authorized December 44ths)
(Signature of Authorized Representative)
(Print Name)
(Title) (Date)